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TROY LINDNER 
CHIEF TECHNOLOGY OFFICER 

33466 Garfield	 	Fraser, Michigan 	(586) 439-7145 	Fax: (586) 439-7144  www.fraser.k12.mi.us	

 
To:  Carrie Wozniak, Superintendent 
 
From:  Troy Lindner 
 
Subject: Outdoor signs (FHS and RMS) 
 
Date:  January 18, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Wozniak, 
 
As you know, the outdoor signs at FHS and RMS are very dynamic and visible. The 
community notices when they are not working. 
 
The Technology team assists O&M with the Technology (wireless communication) 
aspects of support and, in the past several years, there have been a number of 
occasions when communication or mechanical issues prevented them from working. 
Those situations have raised concerns relating to those signs: 
 

• The sign manufacturer closed and sold their assets. 
• The Florida-based purchaser of the assets, Suncoast LED, is often unresponsive 

and slow to provide parts (weeks to months from order to receipt of parts). 
• New parts are no longer manufactured. Existing inventories will be exhausted. 
• The antennas are not designed for K-12 and have been repeatedly vandalized. 
• The circuit boards and connectors are not sealed for winter weather: a local sign 

company referred to this in the months-long FHS sign outage in 2017. 
 
We are concerned that the sign(s) could become unavailable for longer periods of time. 
The manufacturer has closed so the potential for extended downtime can only worsen. 
 
We recommend replacing sign FHS and RMS signs at the earliest, reasonable 
opportunity. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Troy Lindner 
Chief Technology Officer














